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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 4th June 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Bill Clements, Alan Hunter, Fred McCrea, David Leonard, John Patton, Paul Kirk, Allan Davison
Apologies
Ronnie Kennedy, Richard Whiteside, Patricia Gibson, Stephen Kennedy, Ken Tweedie, David Johnston, Jeanette Morton
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Correspondence
Correspondence has been received from Ulster Folk & Transport Museum regarding requirements for brass band on 31st May. This engagement was communicated to bands and Templemore Silver performed.
Correspondence was then received from UFTM regarding requirements for Brass Band Festival which they are running on 25th/26th June 2011 as part of their TITANICa exhibition. There are 4 1-hour slots available each day and fee is £250 for each performance. This has been communicated to bands and responses are now coming in. Slots will be allocated in due course.
Templemore Silver will be holding a concert on Friday 10th June 2011 with Linley Hamilton and Friends in Dundonald Presbyterian Church.

A card was received from Rachel Gibson of Wellington Silver and a letter from Amber MacLennan of Third Carrick thanking the BBL for their assistance and contribution in the recent European Youth Brass Band.

Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of Treasurer Ken Tweedie, Allan Davison informed the meeting that the balance at bank was £2988.73 with £200 cheque from Strabane Council still to be lodged.

QUB Contest
Allan Davison and Alan Hunter have met with Michael Alcorn.  The contest is currently in a state of limbo until the end of the current university semester as all university funding is being scrutinised. Hopefully financial arrangements will remain in place.

Adjudicators were discussed. The preference is for someone who is sponsored by the likes of Besson as they will make a contribution towards costs. Suggestions for adjudicators are: Owen Farr, Les Neish, Harry Kelly, Mike Hannon, Michael Maher, Joe McKee
The format of the contest will be agreed in September.
The Brass Band League are prepared to put money into the contest to get it off the ground. 

If University funding arrangements mean that venue costs are prohibitively expensive then an alternative venue will be sought.

Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
Date confirmed as 11th February 2012. In an effort to reduce the volume of people at the halls at any one time, the Junior Band section will move to lunch time. This will mean that children who have played in the morning sections will no longer have to wait the entire day to compete in the Junior Band section.
Adjudicators were discussed and the following were suggested: Junior Sections – Bob Quick or John Houston. Senior Sections – Les Neish, Harry Kelly or Joe McKee

PK to contact Tom Allen at Malone Presbyterian Church to request the use of the Paton Halls which have proved to be an ideal venue.

Fivemiletown and Spring Festival Contests 2012
Fivemiletown confirmed as 25th February 2012. 
Spring Festival confirmed as 31st March 2012. It was felt that with Easter falling early next year that it would have to be at least the end of April to give bands a chance to get up and running again after the Easter break. This was considered to be a little late.

Please turn over…


It has been agreed that the venue for the Spring Festival should again be the Alley Theatre in Strabane. This is largely due to the funding assistance provided by Strabane council and the help provided by the team from 
St Joseph’s Brass Band. 
Suggested adjudicators for the Fivemiletown and Spring Festival contests are Les Neish, Philip Harper, Russell Gray, Brian Buckley, Owen Farr, David Childs, Barry Thompson, Mark Wilkinson, Ian Porthouse, John  Doyle.

UKBBA
The public meeting scheduled for 2nd July has now been postponed to allow for a meeting to take place with Regional Committees and other organisations to take place instead.
Other Business
A letter is to be sent to bands advising of dates for contests. A note will also be included to encourage the use of the extra books which were introduced for the Junior Solo sections. Bands will also be reminded that come October/November time, the NIBA will be seeking applications from individuals who wish to represent Northern Ireland and the European Youth Brass Band in Rotterdam in 2012.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 10th September at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom.
Other Events for Diaries

NIBA Quarterly delegates meeting on Friday 16th September 2011. The event will be hosted by Wellington Memorial Silver Band in Barnamaghery.
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